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Australian people come from many lands, practise many faiths and speak many languages. Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander Peoples are the First Peoples of Australia and have lived here for more than 
65,000 years. But Australia’s Constitution doesn’t recognise their unique status. This is why later this year, 
we will be able to consider a change to our Constitution through a Referendum. All Australians will have a 
chance to recognise Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people in our Constitution, through a Voice that 
will ensure they are heard on issues that affect them. 
 
What is the Uluru Statement from the Heart? 
In May 2017, more than 250 Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people issued the Uluru Statement from 
the Heart. It asks us to create a better future for all of Australia and to include an Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander Voice in the Australian Constitution. 
 
What is the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Voice? 
The Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Voice is a way for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people to 
advise the Government about laws and policies that affect them. 
 
What is a Referendum? 
A Referendum is when voters are asked to answer Yes or No to a question or questions. The only way to 
change Australia's Constitution is via a Referendum. 
 
Who can vote in a Referendum? 
Only people enrolled to vote can take part in a Referendum. Voting in Referendums is compulsory for 
enrolled voters. 
 
How do I vote in the Referendum? 
Referendums are like elections. On polling day, you can go to a polling place and cast your vote on a ballot 
paper. 
 
How is a Referendum decided? 
For a Referendum to be successful, it needs a double majority. This means a majority of votes in at least 
four states and across the whole of Australia. 
 
When will the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Voice Referendum be held? 
The Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Voice Referendum will be held later this year. 
 
What question will the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Voice Referendum ask? 
“A Proposed Law: to alter the Constitution to recognise the First Peoples of Australia by establishing an 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Voice. Do you approve this proposed alteration?” 
 
Who created this information sheet? 
This fact sheet was created by a joint effort of Life Without Barriers, Reconciliation Australia, SNAICC – 
National Voice for our children, the Yes Alliance and Polaron Language Services. This partnership was 
formed to help create accessible information on the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Voice. 
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